
      

  

 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

  

 

  

 

  

 

  

 

  

 

  

 

 
 

 
 

  

  
  

 
    

    
  

 

    
 

     
    

□ 

The Board of Pharmacy has received notice of the following product recall: 

NDC Lot 
Number 

Expiration 
Date 

as stated on 
the Carton 
label 

Expiration 
Date 

as stated on 
the Product 
Syringe 

Presentation Configuration/Count 

0409-1775-
10 

80-292-
EV* 1AUG2019 1AUG2021 

2.5 grams 
(250mg/mL) 

Case Pack 5 X 10, 
10ml Syringe 

*Lot number may be followed by -01. 

Hospira Inc., a Pfizer company ("Hospira"), is recalling the above-referenced lot of 25% 
Dextrose Injection, USP due to confirmed reports that the expiration date printed on the 
syringe (1AUG2021) is incorrect and does not match the expiration date on the carton 
(1AUG2019). The expiry on this product has been extended through FDA and the extended use 
date is 1DEC2019. The potential risk to patients arising from this issue is considered to be 
negligible. To date, Hospira has not received any reports of adverse events associated with this 
lot. 

The recall of the above-referenced lot of 25% Dextrose Injection, USP is being conducted to the 
hospital/retail level. 

The Board of Pharmacy strongly encourages pharmacies to immediately review their quality 
assurance and recall policies and procedures to determine if any corrective action is required. 


